
 
Our next  meeting is Sunday,  

 Nov 19, 7-9 pm at the BARN!  
 

**Remember to take your Bibles! 

TEEN 22 

Boys 1st—8th grade  

grades 9-12 

Our next J.A.M. meeting 

is TODAY, Nov 12,  7-9pm 

at the HUSH building 

 
No meeting on Nov 15—Happy hunting! 

 
 Our next meeting  is  Wed,  

    Dec 6, 6-8pm, at Church. 

Our next meeting is Wed, Nov 22,  

6-8pm at Church. 

Girls 1st—8th grade  

 We welcome Gregory and Pamela LaFrance to 

Prosper CRC from Community EPC of Owosso, MI 

Welcome Greg and Pam! We’re excited to see where 

God will use you for His Kingdom at Prosper!  
 
 The Mission Service Fund was able to help      

support Ben, Jolene, Fiona and Lily Sullivan with 

their upcoming mission trip to the D.R. 
 
 The Long Range Committee will soon provide three different op-

tions for the congregation’s feedback. More information later.  

 

 The proposed budget for 2018 has been approved by Council for 

presentation to the  Congregation. Today in your mailbox, you will 

find a copy of the 2018 Proposed Budget, a 2017 budget to date, a  

balance sheet, as well as last year’s Congregational Minutes.  
 
 Council thanks the congregation for presenting nominees for new 

council members —through much prayer and then the 

drawing of lots we have a new slate. The final selection of 

Elders and Deacons will take place by prayer and casting 

of lots at our Congregational Meeting, November 26 after 

the morning service.  
 
  Those up for a 3 year term of Elder are Gord Dick, Henry 

Diemer, Mark Ebels and Ben Sullivan—two are needed.  

  Those up for a 3 year term of Deacon are Mark Dick, Dries  

Dodde, Andy Ebels and Wayne Roper—two are needed  
 

In the next few weeks, continue to be in prayer for this  

meeting. Pray that we will see and know  

Godôs will for Prosper! 

 

God does not call the qualified,  
He qualifies the called!! 



...is Cory Rozeveld!!! 
 
Cory is a student at Michigan Tech and this is 
what he has to say about his life right now: 
 
“College this year is going great so far.  I have 
recently switched majors to Mechanical Engi-
neering Technologies, something a little more 
hands on, and am absolutely loving it.  Nothing 

too exciting is really going on, just sailing here and there with the 
club and studying.  Specifically I would like you to pray that my new 
major continues to excite me, and continues to go well.  Thank you 
so much for thinking of me!  I am so extremely lucky to have a great 
Church Family!”             — Cory 
 
Send Cory a note of encouragement ... 
   email: cjrozeve@mtu.edu 
   address: 105E. Montezuma Ave 
       Houghton, MI  49931 

The Annual NMCS "Building the Future" Auction is Sat, Nov 18.  The doors will open 
for dinner and browsing at 5pm, at which time you may begin bidding on silent auction 
items. The live auction, with auctioneer, Jim Lambert, will begin at 6:30. Sale bills are 
available at www.nmcs.us/building-future-auction.cfm or you can pick one up in the 
school office.   

How well do you know your 
church family? 

 
Who am I?? 

1. They lack the hundred of critters their folks have, it’s true. But 

along Mile Seven, you will find a zeeuw __________________. 

2. We’ve been to one, now lets try another! It’s Katelyn, Kyle and    

Lindsey’s great grand-father and mother__________________. 

3. Go to the farmer. You need more? Just say please! His wife has a 

talent of making people say cheese! __________________. 

4. As an elder and phoneman, he don’t get much thanks until he puts on 

this third hat that says ‘Grandpa Hanks.” 

5. Follow the rainbow but don’t go too far. Say ‘hi’ at the clam shells if 

Jerry’s not in G.R. ______________. 

6. The youngest of four sisters, a single teacher like Jane Eyre. And 

she lives by a bridge! I’m sure that there’s a novel here somewhere! 

___________________. 

7. Go east to the farmer. Oh, not this again! To be even more Forward, 

this man’s a deacon.____________________. 

           Congratulations to the 1st place winners of the Treasure 

Hunt:  Manuel & Amberly Mejia, Nick Brinks, Amber 

Gage, Kenda Rivera, Riley Brinks, Korbin Shillings, Jessie 

Hoekwater, Sarah Eling, Matt Ingersol and Josh Kamphuis.  

A BIG thank you to David & Rachel Dick, Casey TeBos, Kari    Van-

Polen, Kalli Mosher, Dale and Lynnae Dick, Mark Dick and Gord & 

Susan Dick for planning a fun and competitive hunt! We appreciate all the 

time you put into it.  

Thanks also to those who watched our children and to Teen 22 for the 

delicious supper! 

 (the above were some of the clues from the Treasure Hunt)  

It’s Cory’s birthday on 
Tuesday !!  

Benefit Dinner for Ron Beerens  
Saturday, November 18, 5-8pm 
Falmouth Community Center 
Donations for dinner & desserts  
**Clam River is asking the community area 
churches for desserts to be served for din-
ner.** 
 
Ron was electrocuted on the job back in September and fell from 
his ladder. He suffered a couple of breaks in his back and pelvis, as 
well as a shattered heel. The heel required surgical repair including 
10 screws and a hinge plate. Ron has been off work and will con-
tinue to be so for the next few months until he can walk again. 
Thank you for your support for Ron and his wife Kathleen as they 
go through this difficult time. 
 
(Please make checks payable to Clam River Chapel.) 

1. Randy & Amy DeZeeuw 2. Rich & Carolyn DeZeeuw 3. Matt & SesiLee   
Cnossen 4. Keith & Becky Dick 5. Jerry Schepers 6. Alexandra Dodde 7. Mark & 
Tana Buning 

http://www.nmcs.us/building-future-auction.cfm

